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	         Aberdeen Grammar School Parent Council: Meeting Minutes 



	Aberdeen Grammar School
	         Monday 19th November 2018

	Parent Council Meeting
	         7:30pm-9pm, School Staff Room


Minutes of Meeting
Parents:  Margaret Davidson (MD)(Chair), Colm O’Riordan, Hayley Barr, Tania Davidson (Treasurer), Moira MacIver, Erik Aasterud
Teachers:     Alison Murison (AM) (Head Teacher)

Councillors:   None present at meeting
Apologies: Erica Taylor, John Anderson, Alan Denison   
Approval of minutes of previous meeting:
The minutes of the meeting on 17th September 2018 were accepted without corrections.  They were proposed by Colm O’Riordan and seconded by Tania Davidson.
Outstanding Actions
· AM will request the Supervisor Technician to send out a note reminding pupils of how to gain access to GLOW if they wish. AM also stated that Google Classroom is now being used by the majority of pupils. 
· MD has not had chance to send out a survey monkey to ask parents if they would be interested in in a Cybersafe session, action to be carried forward to next meeting.







Action: MD
· The Treasurer confirmed payment of £300 toward the cost of the school app had been made and handed to Mr Martin and subsequent thanks received.
· AM reported that in follow up to the Pupil Council looking at the nutritional quality of the food in school, there is to be a school focus on Health & Nutrition and this was something that was highlighted by the Inspectors in the recent school inspection. Although the school does not manage the canteen directly the Inspectors reported that although the catering service is compliant there is a need for healthier options. AM will request a meeting with John Landragon from ACC with the Pupil Council to progress the issue of healthier options in the canteen.  
Action:  AM
Head Teachers Report

· Building Work -  AM reported that ACC have agreed a phased programme of works starting in June 2019 which includes:
· Toilets – refurbish the girl’s toilets (near the assembly hall) during the summer holidays.
· Swimming Pool – to renew the pool changing rooms (work starting on 3rd June)
· School Kitchen – refurbish the kitchen (this should help to improve the range of healthier options available). AM reported that there will be no kitchen facilities for the school canteen from around the 10th June 2019 and that food will be brought over from Harlaw Academy. This was considered the least disruptive time of the school year for the work to be carried out and to ensure that it will be ready for the start of the new school year in August.
Due to the building work taking place around the school in June the annual prizegiving dates will be brought forward slightly with the Seniors on June 6th and Juniors on June 7th.

There will also be implications for the ‘link week’ that takes place in June with the P7 pupils from feeder primary schools if the canteen is closed. AM to look at options for this.

It was noted that the French School is now vacant and the Parent Council wondered if this could now be utilised by the school for much needed extra space. AM agreed and will be discussing any potential options with ACC.

· School Inspection
AM informed that the PC that the reports from the recent school inspection were still at edit stage and no specific comments can be made until they are released into the public domain. At the time of the meeting the date of publishing the Inspectors Report was not known.
There were some areas that were available for comment and the key strengths of the school that were highlighted at the inspection were:

· High levels of attainment and achievement
· Highly motivated staff
· Highly effective leadership
· Good pupil/staff relationships
· Wide range of extra curricular activities on offer
A key action point is to continue to develop all of these strengths across all areas of the school.
Coming out of the inspection the school has been highlighted to share its good practice nationally. To enable this to be managed and for the school to continue to push for excellence the school will receive funding for a new Deputy Head Teacher (DHT) for a 23 month contract. The chair of the PC will attend this interview on 30th November.

· Curriculum Review
This is a very complex on-going area and the head prepared a separate note on the Curriculum Review (see attached), which was discussed with the PC.  The discussion looked at the plan and the advantages of moving towards a new curriculum structure. AM is planning to take the review rationale out for consultation with the whole school community and is on schedule to progress in line with the School Improvement Plan (SIP). Through discussion the plan had the general backing of the Parent Council. If this is to become effective, it is likely to affect the current P7 cohort. 
· Treasurers Report
The treasurer reported that the balance brought forward from September was £842.14; this is before the cheque for £300 was given to the school for the school app (see outstanding actions above). The balance at 16th October was £542.14. There is an invoice still outstanding for the cost of the printing of the PTA Flyer and PTA concert printing.

The PC is still waiting for its annual allocation from Aberdeen City Council to cover its admin costs but this is the case for all Parent Councils across the city.
· Parent Council Health Check – Completion of Form

Those that had looked at the form in advance of the meeting agreed that we are doing well as Parent Council in relation to the questions, although some of the questions were a little ambiguous. MD agreed to complete the form based on the discussion had at this meeting.


Action:
MD to complete form

· Feedback from ACC Termly Meeting

The meeting focused on the type of support Parent Councils would like from Aberdeen City Council so Donna Cuthill can ensure she meets the needs of school parent councils.  She also spoke briefly about the PC Health Check form she had issued and requested that all PCs complete it.  MD was given the chance to speak about the role of the APCF and our NPFS and EODC reps had the opportunity to talk about their roles.  Broke into groups to discuss what support is needed and what aspects of the current support we found helpful/unhelpful. 

· Feedback from APCF Meeting

· PC Funding - None of the Aberdeen City PCs appear to have received their 2018/19 funding yet.

· Scottish Standardised National Assessment - The council is currently implementing S3 assessment

· PEF Funding - The money allocated for 2017-2018 is now spent and schools are busy working on 2018-2019 spend.

· Parental Engagement – ACC looking for suggestions on how this can be improved

· Poverty Proofing - There are some great resources, which the council received from NHS Scotland who recently launched its short film ‘The Cost of School’ and CPAG (Child Poverty Action Group) Scotland’s Cost of the School Day Toolkit. There is information on the CPAG website focusing on how schools across Scotland are addressing the financial barriers faced by children and families on low incomes. Poverty Proofing is an item on the agenda for the Head Teacher meeting 15th November 2018 where Head Teachers will be given the opportunity to share approaches and interventions 

· Promotion of free school meals registration - Ongoing and campaign currently underway around this throughout the city and in our schools. 

· School Empowerment Steering Group- (remit includes looking at how to get

parents more involved) has been set up. The group includes the Chair of the NPFS, Gayle Gorman (HM Chief Inspector of Education and Chief

 
Executive Education Scotland) and an EIS representative. 

· National 4 – Deputy First Minister wants to change the perception of National 4 qualification and raise the perceived value and status of the N4 qualification. Should be seen as part of the senior phase pathway. If any parents have suggestions on how to improve perception of N4 qualifications, please forward to Margaret who will pass suggestions on to NPFS reps so they can be fed up the line.

· Next meeting 14th January 2019

· AOCB
· A parent had picked up on a recent article in the Press & Journal regarding 
an event at Hill of Banchory School where around a hundred parents and teachers listened to a presentation by the Mental Health Foundation Scotland and had asked if the topic of “Mental Health” and the awareness in school could be discussed at the next Parent Council meeting. 

The Mental Health Foundation Scotland has set up a MHFS’s Make It Count campaign and is campaigning for mental health to become a key part of the curriculum. They believe it is time to start measuring health and wellbeing in classrooms and to keep a record of how every child is progressing.  They want new teachers to be given basic mental health training at University and for existing staff to get training every year focusing on mental health.  They believe prevention needs to be at the heart of this and want teachers who are well trained and able to have conversations with pupils.  
Ms Mursion acknowledged that this is a very high profile area amongst young people and is a constantly evolving area that does need to be assessed in school. The school does have well being indicators but this measure is also constantly changing and the PTPS need further training in this area. There is a National Specialist on ‘Wellbeing’ that has offered to come to the school to give support to any changes being made in this area.

The Parent Council thought the event similar to the one held at Banchory would be of value to parents and teachers. MD is going to look into this as something that might be done as part of the wider APCF.  Action:   MD

· Communication – a parent highlighted that the daily bulletin on the school, website was not being updated on a regular basis and thought this would be useful for parents to help support their child with things going on at the school that could be otherwise missed. AM noted that lots more is being posted on Google classroom that is not just subject based that parents can access but this needs to be done through their child. 

· It was also mentioned that the school website is not up to date in some areas and it had been heard that some S1 parents were disappointed with this. The head noted that the school app needs to be promoted more and this will help with communication with the wider parent group.

· French School building – the French School is no longer based on the Aberdeen Grammar School site and the building is currently empty. Parent Council members agreed this would be a good time to contact the council and ask if the building could be returned to Aberdeen Grammar School to provide additional learning space.  Margaret advised that the Parent Council had unsuccessfully made the same request back in 2013 when the French School lease was up for renewal.  Action: MD to contact Cllr Laing to make her aware of the request and identify which officer to email.
Next meeting – 28th January 2019
	The Parent Council can be contacted by emailing pcgrammar@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk or by contacting the school office.

Parent Council information can be found on the school website www.grammar.org.uk
Shopping online?  You can help Aberdeen Grammar PTA raise funds for the school by shopping via www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ags
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